{3ifig an Aire Talmbaiochta, Bia agus Mara
(ffice of the Minister for Agriculture, Food and the Marine

POt June 2022

Ms. Sharon Conroy
South Dubiin County Council

County Hall 1l
Tallaght
Dublin 24

Reference No: DAFM-MMO-01140-2022

Dear Ms. Conroy,

I refer to your recent correspondence addressed to Charlie McConalogue T.D., Minister for
Agriculture Food and the Marine regurding support for Clondalkin Equine Ciub.

The Department are fully committed to supporting sustainable, One Health, One Welfare
initiatives in line with the Programme for Government and Working Together for Animal
Welfare, Ireland's Animal Wellare Strategy 2021-2025.

The Department continues to support a number of urban horse projects nationwide. In line
with the Strategy, the Department’s focus is on supporting start-up infrastructure costs as well
as initiatives that bring education on all aspects relating to equine welfare to areas dealing
with urban horse challenges.

The Department is committed to working with local authorities, charities, and community
stakeholders in supporting urban horse welfare programmes, in particular in the context of
facilities and education programmes.

Clondalkin Equine Centre is an important example of this activity and the Department has
shown considerable commitment through the provision of the largest capital outlay in support
of an urban horse programme in support of Clondalkin Equine Club. €503,000 was provided
to South Dublin County Council in 2016 for the development of the Club’s infrastructure.
This funding was committed on the understanding that that the Club, when up and running,
would be self-sustaining. It was made clear, to both the Council and the Club that, following
the investment in infrastructure, funding would not be available for the day-to-day running of
the Club going forward. Funding under the terms of the Urban Horse Projects is limited to the
provision of education courses and infrastructure.

Aras Talmhaiochta, Srald Chill Dars, Balle Atha Cliath 2, D02 WHK12, Eire
Agricubiure Fouse, Kildare Sireet, Dublin 2, DO2 WKIZ, treland
T 35300 607 2000 | Lo Call 0761 064400 | minister@agriculiure gov.ie | www.agriculiure.govie




However, to assist with the initial sustainability of the proiect, the Department worked with
the Club and the local authority towards the hiring of a development manager, responsible for
the further development of the club. This agreement was subject to the Club agreeing further
efforts to secure alternative funding.

Last year, following further representations from the Club Board and mectings with the
Bouard and management, the Department agreed 1o provide a final tranche of short-term
funding to the project through the Council

To date, the Department has committed over €585,000 to the Project. In addition, officials
from the Department have worked with the Club, South Dablin County Council and
Government agencies in attempting to source funding for the Club.

The Department are pleased that discussions between the Club Board and the Council are
continuing. The Department understands that the Club has agreed to work with the Council o
review its business model and governance structure.

Yours sincerely,
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Paul Whelan
Private Secretary
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